SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 1 November 2016

Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman), Jon Scott, Barry Hitchcock, Philip Randall, and Kate Lingard (clerk).
Members of the Public – David Swinburne and Peter and Claire Stovold.
Issues raised by Public – none 
49/16 – Apologies for Absence – Tony Rooth (Guildford Borough Councillor), George Johnson (Surrey County Councillor), Matt Furniss (GBC Councillor) and Neil and Jenny Smith. 
50/16 - Minutes of Meeting held on 20 September 2016 – approved and signed by BCM. 
51/16 - Matters Arising – none.
52/16 - Declarations of Interest – none.
53/16 - County and Borough Councillors – absent. 
54/16 – Highways and Byways – As usual, problems with the road surfaces and potholes were raised and BCM reported that these are on SCC lists, just low down on the lists...  BCM also said that work to ditches in Upper Eashing under the Parish Lengthsman Scheme was due soon. BCM and Peter Stovold agreed to meet with other relevant property owners to discuss the problems with persistent flooding outside Jordans in Upper Eashing. PR to report this flooding online, each time it occurs. 
BCM said works to add a new stretch of footpath in Upper Eashing by SCC were starting. This was despite SPC sending a letter to SCC saying that there were other schemes in Eashing that residents felt were much more pressing. SPC was disappointed not to be informed about these works until September 2016, when the start date was imminent, despite finding out SCC had been in discussions about the footpath since 2014.  SCC contractors had given no communication to the landowner, Mr Stovold, about the commencement of the works and had also blocked access ways to his land with earth and parked vehicles on his land without any permission or notice. Mr Stovold said he would write to complain and copy in BCM. SPC may complain also about the handling of the matter by SCC. 
Rubbish on the A3 slip road was reported and JS to inform the relevant council. BCM reported that a Bridleway near Lombard Street was almost impassable and may need repair. 

55/16 - Cyder House Field – an impasse has been reached with this as two residents wish to continue dumping garden waste and having bonfires on the field (which is owned by SPC and leased for agricultural use) despite SPC sending a letter asking them to stop. GBC have advised they will look into this a possible case of statutory nuisance and advised SPC that this could also be trespassing. GBC also advised SPC to note/photograph as many instances of this use of the field as possible and to erect signs prohibiting bonfires/dumping. 
56/16 – The Shackleford Village Sign – BCM reported that the sign was nearly ready to go up. Thanks again to the Shackleford Fete Committee for their kind donation of £300 towards the cost of this. 
57/16 - Japanese Knotweed on School Lane –  BCM said she had not heard any more from the relevant officers at GBC or SCC. It appears that the knotweed has not been treated as it is still visible. It is now turning yellow as it loses its leaves for the winter and this would be an ideal time to treat it. BCM to chase officers. 
58/16 - Defibrillator Emergency Telephone System – BCM and Clerk to organise SPC signing up to this system. BCM has names of volunteers and Richard Hazeu and Richard Thompson have kindly agreed to do the relevant maintenance checks (the System comes with an online account that sends reminders for checks and that keeps a helpful record of checks undertaken). 
59/16 - Planning 
	Application Number
	Location 
	Proposal 
	SPC VIEWS

	16/P/02016
	Eashing Filling Station, Lower Eashing
	Replacement of existing forecourt canopy
	OBJECT

The new design of the canopy is materially different to the initial proposed design and would be very out of keeping with the village setting of the Filling Station and also visible from properties in Lower Eashing. It would also have a greater amount of lighting which would cause light pollution. 

	16/P/02067
	Moorcroft, Grenville Road, Shackleford GU8 6AX
	Two storey extension to north elevation following demolition of existing extension, swimming pool, pool house and covered link
	No objection 


60/16 – Finance  

(a) Receipts – to note the following receipts:
	Date 
	Amount
	Description
	From

	23/9
	£4299
	Precept
	GBC

	11/10
	£150
	Rent for Cyder House Field 
	Stovolds 


(b) Expenses – the following payments were approved and cheques signed:
	Date
	Amount
	Reason for expenditure
	VAT
	Payee

	1/11/2016
	£88.73
	Clerk’s expenses Sept and Oct 
	0
	Kate Lingard 

	1/11/2016
	£50
	Hall Hire fee for Sept and Nov meetings
	0
	Shackleford Centre 


(c) Annual Review of Internal Controls and Documents 

The following documents were approved and signed by the Chairman (circulated in advance by Clerk):

(i) Asset Register as at 28 September 2016

(ii) Bank Reconciliation as at 28 September 2016

(iii) Risk Assessment for 2016

To following documents were reviewed and no changes were deemed necessary (circulated in advance by Clerk):

(iv) 
Existing SPC Financial Regulations

(v)
Existing SPC Standing Orders
60/16 - Other Correspondence – none 
61/16 – Next Meetings - January 10th, March 14th, May 2nd, July 11th, September 12th and November 7th. 
